Akron Town Council Meeting
August 8, 2025

Present: Jim Saner, President; Rich Solano, Vice-President; Tony Rameriz, Member; Rebecca
Hartzler, Clerk-Treasurer; Jake Gearhart, Superintendent; Anthony Newcomer, Assistant
Superintendent; Mark Sullivan, Midwestern Engineers; Oakland Gaerke, The Newark Villas

The meeting opened at 9:03 a.m.

Oakland spoke to the council about the renovations at The Newark Villas on Rural St. He
requested the council help with the cost for the pavement at the entryway that connects the
walking trail. Rich made a motion to pay The Newark Villas $2,000 for the entry pavement,
Tony 2™, 3 ayes.

Jake presented quotes for tree removal. Jim made a motion to approve the quote for $3,678.75
from AR Tree Service. Tony 2%, 3 ayes.

The council discussed with Mark Sullivan, Midwestern Engineers, the SRF sewer project. Mark
will communicate with Baker Tilly on the necessary items SRF is requesting to be submitted by
Friday, August 15, 2025.

The next council meeting is Monday, August 18, 2025 at 6:00 p.m.

Jim made a motion to adjourn at 10:41 a,m. Tony 2", 3 ayes.
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